Johnson, Sabrina O

From: Ray Oates <ray.oates@citrusbocc.com>

Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 1:48 PM

To: Henry C. Norris

Cc: Borderieux, Scott; SWD Waste

Subject: Draft Notification to FDEP, Citrus County Central Landfill, Emergency Notification, Permit #

21375-025-SO-01

Dear Mr. Borderieux:

As we discussed earlier today, please accept this Emergency Notification regarding a fire within our facility which occurred yesterday (Memorial Day), May 27th, 2019.

The Citrus County Fire Department responded to a call yesterday morning at approximately 7:00 am. Division of Solid Waste Management emergency contacts were called pursuant to our Operation and Contingency Plans and staff arrived at the facility between approximately 7:15 and 7:30 am. The fire was contained by mid-morning, and was confined an area in the Northwest portion of the active Phase 3 cell. It appears that no damage to the cell's liners occurred, nor did any damage occur to the operational systems for gas and leachate collection systems, or storm water conveyance system.

If you should have any questions regards this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Ray Oates

Solid Waste Compliance Manager Citrus County Division of Solid Waste Management 230 W. Gulf to Lake Highway Lecanto, FL 34461

Phone: 352-527-7679 Fax: 352-527-7672

Email: ray.oates@citrusbocc.com

FTP: https://clicktime.symantec.com/36QpLVkETyqixzQJExtSKo37Vc?u=www.share.citrusbocc.com

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: The contents of this email message any any attachments are intended solely for the addressee(s) and may contain confidential and/or priveledged information and may be legally protected from disclosure. If you are not the intended recipient of this message or their agent, or if this message has been addressed to you in error, please immediately alert the sender by replying to the email and then deleting the message and any attachments. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any use, desimination, copying or storing of this message and its attachments are strictly prohibited. Under Florida Law, e-mail addresses are public records. If you do not want your e-mail address released in a response to a public records request, do not send electronic mail to this entity. Instead, contact this office by phone or in writing.